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“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 
 

Advent Peace 
It’s kind of ironic that this week’s Advent focus is Peace, given that this week has 
been anything but peaceful! But…that’s also the point, isn’t it? In a busy period, we 
are lucky to have a structure to our preparations for Christmas that give us the 
opportunity to stop and reflect. Our Year 6 team today reflected on Peace – not 
necessarily ‘quiet peace’, but peace of mind, happiness and gratitude for what we 
have been blessed with. And we have been blessed with another wonderful week! 
 
 



Letter to Parents and Carers 
Parents will have received a copy of this letter today, outlining some important 
information about the school’s leadership from January. 
 

 
 
 

 



 

Christmas Fair 
We ended the week in Christmassy style as the Friends of SJV put on the 
annual Christmas cake sale and fair. It was hugely popular, as ever, and 
very well attended by our families. Santa was in place, sugary treats 
went down well and an amazing £700 approx was raised for the school. 
Huge thanks, as ever, to the Friends for their hard work, and to all of you 
for supporting them! 
 
 
 

 



Admissions for 2019 
If your child was born between 1 September 2014 and 31 August 2015, you must 
apply for a primary school reception year place for September 2019. The 
deadline for applications is midnight on Tuesday 15 January 2019. 
If you haven’t yet applied, please do so as soon as possible to avoid 
disappointment. If you require any assistance, please contact the school office. 
If you known anyone that would like a place in Reception Class 2019, or in 
Nursery from January, please have them contact the office. Why go to SJV? 
 

 
 
 

 



Reminders and Notices 
 

Parent Dining Experience 

• ​Parental lunch for 14th December is now full!  There will be another one 
next term. 
 

Parent Money (Cashless Payments) 

• There are still some parents who haven't logged into the on line payment 
system - School Money.  

• If you are having problems logging on please report any issues to the office 
so they can be rectified before the end of term. 

 
 
 

 

 

Class 4 sing at Westminster Hall 
Year 4’s Westminster Choir outreach programme 
continues, and they had their end of term performance 
at Cathedral Hall earlier this week. 
 
 
 

 



 

Meet Viking – the horse named by SJV pupils! 
Last year, the school took part in a competition to name one of the new Met Police horses. We were 
asked to think of a name beginning with ‘V’, and Viking was a winning response. Last week, our year 4s 
went to say ‘hello’ to our new four-legged best friend: Viking the Police Horse! 



The SJV Daily News 
Oh no it isn’t! Oh yes…etc. 

Once upon a time, in a far off Kingdom, there lay a small village, at the 
end of the woods… 

On Tuesday, the hall was turned into ‘once-upon-a-time’ land, as we staged an exclusive 
production of Jack and Beanstalk.  

Having the production in school proved to be a huge hit with the children; they were able 
to join in more, interact with the baddies more loudly, sing along and develop a real 
relationship with the characters. Many children enjoyed moments onstage with the 
characters, including a section involving the ‘fastest flosser’ one of the actors had ever 
seen! Also…there were no silly ‘adult’ jokes about Brexit, which was a relief! A panto ‘for 
the kids’ – at last! 

Friday 7th December 2018           Everything we can be, with Christ in Our Hearts                        Free 

In-School Panto Goes Down a Storm! 



Click Here to see 
how MUCH they 

enjoyed it! 

http://www.st-johnvianney.haringey.sch.uk/events-gallery


Supercalifragilisticexpialidocious! 
This week saw the culmination of many, many weeks’ preparation as the St. John 
Vianney Choir took to the stage in support of the St. Thomas More Christmas 
production of Mary Poppins. 
 
They lent their voices to a wonderful production, and each song that they 
contributed to was notably richer in sound and effect – absolutely brilliant! 
 
It was a gruelling couple of days (hey – that’s showbiz), as they put in 6 
performances, so we had some very ‘tired teddies’ indeed come final curtain on 
Thursday. 
 
It was also brilliant to see our ex-pupils up on stage,  
brimming with confidence and happiness: well done to Dylan, 
Maja, Eliana, Gabriela and, the star of the show, Mary  
Poppins herself – Yazmin. Yazmin was amazing; she gave an  
all-singing, all-dancing performance of genuine star quality  
and she absolutely ‘nailed’ the character of Mary Poppins:  
“Close your mouth Michael, we are NOT a codfish!”  
We are SO proud of her, and all the ex-SJV stars. Huge thanks to Mrs. Griffin again 
for preparing, looking after and showing our children off in the best possible 
way! Spit-spot!  
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Key Dates for Autumn 
• 13th Dec – Christmas Performance (6:30pm) 
• 14th Dec – Christmas Performance (9:30am) 
• 19th Dec – School Christmas Lunch 
• 21st Dec – Mass 10am; End of Term – School ends 1:15 

pm 
Key Date for Spring 

• Children return to school on Monday January 7th 
 

Congratulations! 

 
I am delighted to share with you the great news that 
Christmas has come early in  
the Agu household! 
Mrs Agu gave birth to a baby  
daughter this morning, and  
mum and baby are both well!  
No name has been chosen yet,  
but I will keep you updated… 
 
I am sure that you all join me in  
wishing Mrs. Agu and her (growing) family all the very best ! 


